
 

                                               the Bankston Family 

The Bankston Family to New Zealand 

logan.bankston@gmail.com October 13, 2021 

Praises 
• WE ARE HEADING TO 

NZ!! 

Prayer Request 
• Financing for moving to 

NZ 

• Travel Plans 

• Family Health 

 

Available Dates 
 

We are still available to do 

video meetings even after 

arrival in NZ  

 

Contact Details 
Cell: (352) 232-1066 

Email: 

logan.bankston@gmail.com 

 

Sending Church 
Harvest Baptist Church 

702 Main St., Palmerston North 

Manawatu, 4414 

New Zealand 

 

Support Address 
Baptist International 

Missions, Inc. 

Account #1612 

P.O. Box 9 – Harrison, TN 

37341 

(423) 344-5050 

www.bimi.org 

 

 

Upcoming plans and decisions 

Our official prayer letter with normal updates will be on its way soon, but before that is 

completed, there has been a huge change in plans as we have sought God’s leading fo r 
our departure to New Zealand. We wanted to share this news with you and ask you to 

pray for God’s perfect timing and safety as we move forward. 

On October 2, we learned that the Judd Family, who we had been planning to partner 

with upon arrival in NZ, due to family emergencies must depart for the States on October 
28. They will not be able to return until at least May of 2022. This means that the church 
in Masterton will be without a pastor until we arrive. When we heard, our hearts were 
heavy, but upon much prayer, we decided to step out in faith. We believed that God 
wanted us to arrive earlier in NZ, so we applied for a MIQ (managed isolation 
quarantine) spot. The system is a randomized selection of all applicants, and with over 

32,000 groups applying for 3,700 rooms, our chances were low. God miraculously 
allowed us to secure a spot for November 14, 2021, cementing in our hearts that this was 
the decision He wanted us to make. Upon approval for the MIQ spot, we were given 48 
hours to purchase our plane tickets or lose our position, and were able to secure tickets 
for a flight from LAX to Auckland.  We will be leaving the United States that week, but 
there are still many items we need to wrap up before we go. It has been a whirlwind of 

decisions and paperwork all in the matter of a few days, and we are overwhelmed with 

how God has provided so far. 

A few urgent prayer requests: 

• Please pray that the flights go smoothly. 

•  Please pray for our safety and wisdom as we have 30 days left to make 
decisions and prepare for departure. 

• Please pray for our support to continue to increase to meet our needs in New 
Zealand. For those who are still considering supporting us financially, would you 
prayerfully consider doing so now? 

• Please pray for Brittany’s visas for entry to New Zealand to get processed in a 
timely manner. 

• Please pray for our imminent financial needs: 

o   International tickets for 5 - $7,300 

o   Domestic flight to LAX for 5 - $2000 

o   Shipping Container $4000 

o   Vehicle in NZ - $7000 

o   Furnishing our home in NZ - $7000 

o   Total costs: $27,300 

If you do decide to send money for any of these above mentioned, please make sure 

to designate what they are for, so I can keep all of you updated as to what God has 

provided for. 

Thank you so much for continuing to support our family and lift us up in prayer. We are very 

excited to be heading to the field so soon, and can't wait to see what God will do. Be on the lookout 
for our official prayer letter and updates on our support over the past few months, and if you have 
any questions or need to reach us, please feel free to contact us. 

mailto:logan.bankston@gmail.com

